MINUTES OF THE WORK SESSION OF MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF STONE HARBOR HELD IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, March 1, 2022 
* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Davies-Dunhour at 4:30 p.m.

 

ROLL CALL                                                PRESENT
Councilmembers

Judith M. Davies-Dunhour, Mayor

Reese Moore 
Suzanne C. Stanford, Borough Clerk

Bunny Parzych

Marcus Karavan, Solicitor 


Robin Casper    
Robert Smith, Borough Administrator 
Jennifer Gensemer
James Craft, CFO 

 

Frank Dallahan  






Charles Krafczek 
Mayor Davies-Dunhour announced that the meeting was now open. Adequate notice of the meeting was provided by posting a copy of the time and place on the Municipal Clerk’s bulletin board and mailing a copy of same to the Press and the Cape May County Herald on January 5, 2022.

FOR THE RECORD, THIS WORK SESSION WAS HELD VIA VIDEO/TELEPHONE CONFERENCE IN A ZOOM FORMAT

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

CFO – 2022 Budget Presentation – Presentation on the Borough WebSite and on file in the Borough Clerk’s office.

A & F – Councilmember Krafczek – 

Borough Engineer – read from a report prepared by Stockton University Coastal Research Center dated February 15, 2022. In the conclusion of the report it is the opinion of the CRC that the expected mobilization costs associated with the dredging expenses plus the permitting costs currently do not warrant developing any lagoon dredging program this year.  The report is on file in the Borough Clerk’s office. 

Lifeguard Building – roofing, windows and final framing completed as well as the sheeting outside, contractors working on exterior doors and mechanical doing well, may be a week or two off, Beach Patrol Captain is aware of that. 
Construction – zoning report – permits consistent with other years, 52 DCA permits, 28 zoning permits, 6 title transfers. Flood Plain permit for FEMA, we have gotten the new Ordinance to DEP, they reviewed it, kicked it back, with a few minor changes, we made those changes and now sent it to FEMA for their approval , they sent it back last week with a few more minor changes we should get it in real soon. FEMA wanted us to have it adopted by March 30th , we may be able to introduce it by then. We are well ahead of many of the other shore communities. 

Outdoor Dining Ordinance changes – Mayor explained minor changes the Planning Board looked at and gave a short history of the Ordinance and how it was changed during COVID. She explained the changes the Board wants to make now, to bring it back to where it was going to be before COVID. Some questions about using parking lots and some outdoor areas for tables. The Ordinance will be introduced on March 15th . 
Tax Collector – February Tax Revenue

Total Collections $4,604,777.44

                                           Utility Revenue

Total Collections $   260,321.00
Tax Assessor – No report

Borough Clerk – Total for the month of February $38,116.10 




Work Session, March 1, 2022

PUBLIC WORKS – Councilmember Moore – 
Grant Russ gave his monthly report
9 employees returning, will be using social media to advertise.

Full time available.

Tom Thornton – report 93rd Street Pump Station overview depending on permitting.

Put bids out in May

Receive bids in June 

Award construction contract in July

Project will take a year and a half….possible finish January 31, 2024.

We will be bringing a proposal to the next meeting to get a geotechnical evaluation and analysis as to what needs to be done by the contractor to protect the bulkhead at the Reeds. 


UTILITY REPORT –Councilmember Parzych

Utility Ordinance changes – after Discussion it was decided to take out Section D – exclusion service and add a section for hand watering.   Ordinance will be brought back for introduction on March 15th.  
DISCUSSION:
Ocean Wind Informational Forum Proposal – Councilmember Moore

SHPOA has submitted a preliminary proposal for an Ocean Wind Informational Forum to provide an information exchange to residents and property owners. The venue will be in person and on zoom at the Harbor Theater. Pre-registration is required.  The dates are Saturday, May 14th or 21st . 

Geoff Woolery – information, the date will be the 21st with the 14th as a back-up. 
Mayor, the agenda is perfect, asked Council if they wanted to add anything.
Request for Senior Trip (use of 95th Street Beach – June 14th Jenkintown waive beach tags)
Motion will be brought to the March 15th meeting. 
Robin Casper – DEP trapping on the Point – traps there until March 20th.  We were going to ask them to stay with the state guidelines which would make trapping end on March 15th. We have not heard their response, Administrator will reach out tomorrow and get an answer. 
Upon motion of




Councilmember Jennifer Gensemer
Seconded by





Councilmember Charles Krafczek 
That the Work Session Meeting of Mayor and Council be adjourned at   6:20 p.m.
 Vote




6 Councilmembers
AYE
APPROVED___________________________________, 2022
_____________________________________________, Mayor

ATTEST______________________________________, Borough Clerk
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